

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net

Fellow Veterans,

   This is our month to share with our friends and neighbors the debt and gratitude we have for our fallen comrades. In a few weeks, communities around this great nation will come together and honor our war dead. The difficult part is separating “Parade” from  “Memorial.” Do your best to reiterate the real purpose of our demonstration and to bring honor to our Post.


Semper Fi,

Mike Winner
Poppy Days Are Here Again!
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 4/14/15:

Post General Fund

$12,299.14
Post Relief Fund

       995.83
Post Dues Reserve

       123.25
TOTAL:


$13,418.22
   Mark your calendar and send in your reservations for our annual Installation 

Dinner at 6:30 p.m. Wednesday, June 3, at Czech Plaza restaurant in Berwyn. Yes, parking is a bit of a pain but the good is good and plentiful … and the price is right! This get-together will replace our usual monthly meeting in June.

   We need about 50 people for Poppy Days 2015. Sign up with Jack Lund at (708) 246-2228 for one hour, two hours, 10 hours, over three days: May 19, 20 and 21. Veterans in need, their families in need, the vets in the Spinal Injury Ward at Hines, the National Home, our Voice of Democracy and Patriot Pen programs, all benefit greatly by these donations. Remember, our Post never ceases serving. 

   Here’s an interesting note: while reading the book “Mission at Nuremberg,” an account of an American Lutheran Army chaplain and the trial of the Nazis, passed on to me by our Post Chaplain Bob Geaschel, I found that over 800 chaplains were on active duty during World War II. With 478 casualties in the Second World War, the Chaplain Branch suffered the third most combat deaths by percentage behind the Air Corps and the Infantry. 

   Our condolences to the family of Peter Ference. Pete served in the Navy in World War II in the Pacific Theater as a storekeeper, Second Class earning three Battle Stars, Philippine Liberation Medal with one star and the American Theater ribbon among other citations. 

   Thanks to Len Moscicke, who brought him in, we welcomed aboard Richard J. Rimdzus, who transferred to our Post from Alsip Post 450. Rich served as a Navy Ceebee in Vietnam. 

   During our April meeting, the following were elected to office, which takes place July 1, 2015:

Commander

Mike Winner
Sr. Vice-Commander
Joe Barker
Jr. Vice-Commander
Rich Jesswein
Quartermaster

Walt Bergenthal 

Chaplain
 
Rev. Bob Geaschel

Trustee 2015-18
Bill Nawrot

Already in office:

Trustee 2015-16
John Flood

Trustee 2015-17
Pete Zika

Appointed:

Judge Advocate
Seedy Ulrich
Surgeon

Dr. Paul Thomas
Adjutant

Bruce Harken
Service Officer
Ed Pilarski 

We’re looking forward to another great year with our widely acclaimed Commander Mike Winner at the helm.

World War II Soldier’s Remains Returned
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
   The following is taken from the Oct. 6, 2014 edition of Army Times:
   “The remains of an Army soldier from Manassas missing since World War II have been recovered and are being returned to Virginia.

   The Pentagon said Sept. 24 that the remains of PFC Richard Bean were recovered last year by Japanese groups. The Defense Department’s Joint POW/MIA Accounting Command was able to identify the remains through dental records and a DNA analysis that matched a family member.

   Bean was 24 when he went missing in July 1944 in the battle of Saipan after Japanese forces launched a suicide assault on Bean’s unit, the 105th Infantry Regiment.

   Bean will be buried in Quantico with full military honors on Oct. 3, 2014. More than 83,000 U.S. service members’ remain unaccounted for, mostly from World War II.  Pentagon efforts routinely account for dozens of missing service members annually.”

   How wonderful that our government has been able to give this family their loved one back.     

   Please keep all our other POW/MIAs and their families in your prayers.
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Save the Dates





May 12th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


May 14th – Hospital Visit


May 15th – deadline for June newsletter


June 3rd  – 6:30 p.m. Post Installation Dinner at Czech Plaza restaurant

















